
TULLY CENTRAL SCHOOLS 
20 State Street, Tully, New York 13159 

Telephone: 315-696-6200              Fax: 315-883-1343 

http: //tullyschools.org 

Michael P. O’Brien ROBERT J. HUGHES EDWARD KUPIEC                                           
Junior/Senior High School Principal Superintendent of Schools                     Elementary School Principal 
   

PAUL SCHIENER BRADLEY R. CORBIN                            CRISTY BOBBETT 
Junior/Senior High School Assistant 
Principal 

School Business Administrator Director of Student Support Services 

   

 

July 2, 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians/Faculty/Staff: 

 

Below is an update on four important topics: 

 

 During the summer months the following public health measures will remain in place for all 

those on our school campus: 

o Students must wear masks while inside school buildings or on school buses. 

o School employees working directly with students must wear masks while inside school 

buildings or on school buses. 

o Masks are optional for vaccinated adults when inside school buildings, if they are not 

working directly with students. 

o Masks are required for unvaccinated adults when inside school buildings or on school 

buses. 

o Masks are optional for those who are outside on the school campus. 

 

 Community groups wishing to use our school facilities should follow the normal building use 

request process.  Community groups using our school facilities must adhere to the public health 

measures listed above.  Here is a link to our online building use form:  Building Use Form. 

 

 Here is a link to a New York State Department of Health memo with important information 

regarding vaccines required for all students in New York State, and the COVID-19 vaccine: 

Vaccine Memo. 

  

 Due to ongoing maintenance and construction, some areas of our school campus will be closed to 

the public for short periods of time during the summer months.  Below is a list of projects we 

will be completing on our school campus this summer.   

o Resurfacing the track around the football field. 

o Retiling eight (8) classroom bathrooms at the Elementary School. 

o Replacing windows in the Maintenance Building.  

o General maintenance and upkeep on our playgrounds. 

 

Enjoy the weekend. 

 

Sincerely, 
Robert J. Hughes 

Robert J. Hughes 

Superintendent of Schools  

https://ny89.mlschedules.com/Login.aspx
http://www.tullyschools.org/tfiles/folder828/NYS%20DOH%20Vaccine%20Memo%207-2-21.pdf

